
   

 

 

World Cup 2017 - Canmore 

TEAM CAPTAIN’S MEETING 

December 09, 2017 

16:30 

JURY: 

Len Apedaile (Technical Delegate) 

Daniel Brisbin (National Assistant Technical Delegate) 

Greg Thompson/Blair Dunbar (Chief of Competition) 

Jo Bajan (International Referee for Biathlon) 

 

Recorder: Harri Ulmer 

 

PRESENT: 

Austria, Brazil, Canada, China, France, Great Britain, Germany, , Italy, Japan, , Kazakhstan, Korea, 

Mongolia, , Norway, Poland, Russian Neutral Athletes, Sweden, Switzerland, United States of America 

 

Welcome from the Chief of Competition 

 

Introduction of the OC & Jury 

 Selection of the Coach member of the Jury was announced. Coach from Norway will assist the 

jury tomorrow. 

 

Event Program and Schedule 

 Sits Ski Awards request to make them earlier.  This will be considered as part of the schedule 

revision. 

 Suggest team captains meeting at 4:30 PM followed by a coaches meeting. 

 The schedules will be made available via email and posted on the website. 

 A request was made to have the women sit skiers go ahead of the men.  No one was opposed. 

 

Course 

 A request was made to consider extended warm up areas for sit skiers. 

 

 

 

 



   

General information from TD 

 Congratulations on the day. 

 This morning we had some timing problems – equipment so we went to a backup system which 

resulted in delay in initial unofficial results 

 Some anomalies were then discovered in the translation of results for the IPC system which 

resulted in a restatement of the official results which will be coming out shortly.   

  Several incidents were noted in the competition today but were identified after viewing them 

on video as simply race incidents.   

 We had several possible false starts today in which one athlete was relegated to last place in 

their heat. 

 A protest was made for obstruction coming into a semi final mens visually impaired final which 

was dismissed. 

 Some classifications have been updated and the results have been posted in the race office. 

 

General information from the OC 

 Note that there will be an athlete’s meeting on December 11 @ 11:00 

 Reminder that bibs must be returned by 6:00 PM at the race office. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 17:15 followed by a presentation by the Korea. 


